





Louisiana regulation did not significantly limit consumers’ choices as they could still purchase caskets
from competing funeral homes or provide home made caskets. It is likely, however, that limiting the
types of entities that may sell caskets may have the overall effect of reducing the number of casket
choices or choices of suppliers of caskets.

For additional information, I am enclosing a letter to The Honorable Franklin P. Hall from the
Director of the FTC’s Bureau of Competition. The letter addressed a similar issue with respect to
proposed legislation in the state of Virginia which sought to limit the sales of pre-need funeral planning.
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The Commission is concerned with restrictions that allow only licensed
funeral directors to sell pre-need funeral plans, including funeral goods
and arrangements for providing funeral services. Such restrictions may
harm consumers by preventing the introduction and development of
innovative forms of competition and lower cost alternatives for funeral
products and services for which the professional expertise of a funeral

director is not required. For example, consumers may be harmed if
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completely prohibited from selling caskets and burial vaults to
consumers in Virginia.

Thus, although the Funeral Rule does not directly address this issue, the Commission has previously
expressed concerns regarding the competitive effects of regulations which restrict the types of entities
which may sell funeral goods. ‘







Enclosure



